January 15, 2014
Sample Op-Ed (500 words)
Shared meals are essential, but don’t have to be like ‘Ozzie and Harriet’
There’s plenty of research out there about the benefits of social interaction for older adults. 

Reduced risk for cardiovascular disease, Alzheimer’s disease, some cancers, and mental health issues such as depression are among the many remunerations that studies have shown can result from simply having someone to regularly talk to. We worry whether our parents and grandparents are feeling isolated as they go about their lives in their golden years, and we know that helping them find ways to socialize can improve and prolong their lives.

Too often, though, when we think of getting our families around the dinner table to share a meal, flashes of black-and-white scenes from “The Adventures of Ozzie and Harriet” or “Leave It to Beaver” pop into our heads. For many people, eating has become a solo venture, something done when we can squeeze out a few minutes between activities in our busy schedules, or as we gaze into our smart phone or flat-screen television.

But in 2007, the medical journal Pediatrics called out family meals as one of a number of obesity prevention recommendations for its positive link with the quality of diet among adolescents. Evidence, it said, supports “encouraging family meals in which parents and children eat together” and that “family meals are associated with a higher-quality diet and with lower obesity prevalence, as well as with other psychosocial benefits.” Even prior to 2007, scientists were noting the positive relationship between the frequency of family meals and the intake of fruits, vegetables, grains and dairy, and the negative association with soft drink consumption. Other studies showed that youth who have regular family meals get better grades, are more motivated at school and get along better with others, while those who eat family meals less frequently were more likely to use drugs or display depression.
That’s why the Nutrition Council of Oregon, a diverse group of nutrition professionals from Oregon’s public health, education and health care sectors, has launched its Shared Meals Initiative to raise awareness about the importance of shared and family meals in promoting better eating habits, reducing obesity, preventing substance abuse and strengthening family and community bonds. 

The NCO hopes to encourage friends, families, neighbors, schools, senior meal organizers and civic organizations to celebrate shared meals by organizing shared meal events and regular gatherings, working with community members to help friends and neighbors find ways to share meals and make shared meals a routine part of their lives. The initiative’s theme says it all: “Cook together. Eat together. Talk together. Make meal time a shared time.”
We all have busy lives, and often the hectic schedules we keep as adults are matched by those of our children. But by turning off the TV and mobile devices, keeping meals simple, involving everyone in preparing the meal, and making shared mealtimes a priority, we can improve and prolong our health without feeling like we’re in a 1950s sitcom.
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